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Dear Parents/ Carers, 

I am delighted to be in a position to welcome our Sixth Form back into school and I can only commend them for 
their incredible efforts during this latest period of remote learning. As part of their return I would like to share 
with you some amendments to the procedures that were in place prior to the Christmas holidays. This will be 
different for Year 12 and 13 so please ensure you check carefully for the arrangements for your child.  

Year 12 

 Year 12 will return to school for all lessons, including study lessons. 

 The common room will be open from 8.30 but ideally students should go straight to registration at 
8.40am. 

 Study lesson space will be on a rota to ensure that there is sufficient room. 

 If students have a full day of study lessons they will not be required to attend on that day. 

 Students with free lessons period 4 and 5 or just period 5 should, where possible, leave early and sign 
out of school when they do so. 

 During lunchtime and free lessons students will be able to leave the school site to gain some fresh air 
but must sign in and out at reception and ensure that they do not leave in groups of more than 2. 

Year 13 

 Year 13 will return to school for lessons. 

 If students only have a lesson period 1 they should attend for registration and their lesson and then 
leave school. 

 If students are in lessons all morning they are free to leave in the afternoon for study but must sign 
out at reception. 

 If students only have a lesson in the afternoon, they should arrive at school promptly, sign in at 
reception and go straight to their lesson.  

 There will be no coming and going in between lessons. For example, if students have a lesson period 2 
and then 4, they must stay in school for their study lesson. 

 Study lesson space will be on a rota to ensure that there is sufficient room. 

 During lunchtime and free lessons students will be able to leave the school site to gain some fresh air 
but must sign in and out at reception and ensure that they do not leave in groups of more than 2. 

Please be assured that these arrangements will be constantly reviewed and should they require amending 
then we will inform you accordingly. For further information regarding the return to school please refer to the 
March opening letter on the school website. Any questions or concerns please contact me at 
hriley@netherstowe.com. Thank you for your continued support. 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Miss H Riley 

Head of Sixth Form 

Nether Stowe School 


